
Newsletter 5
Term 1, Week 10 2023

Principal's Message

Tēnā koutou e te whānau o Rosebank! The term has

come to an end and what a wonderful term it has

been. We have had so many fantastic new experiences

ranging from bringing wheels to school to dancing with

fire! Our children are certainly getting a wide range of

opportunities and experiences here at Rosebank. Keep

reading with your kids during the holidays. This makes

a massive difference to not falling behind over the

holidays. I have thoroughly enjoyed my seat in the

principal's chair this term. I have had lots of

experiences that have helped to grow my leadership

capacity. We welcome Paul Pirihi back in Term two. A

big mihi to our teachers who have worked very hard

this term and are looking forward to a well deserved

break. Next term promises to be a very exciting one,

read below to find out the things on the horizon. Have

a safe and enjoyable holiday and a reminder that the

term does not start until the 26th of April after ANZAC

Day. Ngā mihi, Jasmin Hansen-McKay, Acting Principal

Pause Breathe Smile

Well Being for staff and students is always at the top

of our priority list as we know that children can not

learn when their mental well being is not right. We

have been lucky enough to receive funding in order for

our staff and students to complete Pause Breathe

Smile. Pause Breathe Smile is a mind health

programme designed to equip children aged five to 12

with tools to manage the ups and downs of life and set

them up for a healthy future. Please reach out if you

have any questions about this programme. Here is a

link if you would like to know more

https://pausebreathesmile.nz/

Upcoming Dates

- Monday 24th April - Teacher Only Day

- Tuesday 25th April - ANZAC Day, School Closed

- Wednesday 26th April - First day of Term Two

- Friday 5th May - Year 6 Visit to Kelston

Intermediate (more info next term)

Principals Awards

Congratulations to the following students who

received Principals Awards at assembly today

Whau - Mila Stuart

Kotahitanga - Dallas Tuhega

Manawa - Anya Sharma

Tupulaga mo a Taeao - Imelda Apulu

Te Whānau o Pātiki - Hallie Wiren

Manaakitanga Cup - Divek Kumar

https://pausebreathesmile.nz/


Easter Raffle Winners

A big congratulations to: Samplav (Room 1) - 3rd

Prize, Victoria (Room 9) - 2nd Prize, Kier (Room 15) -

1st Place. Thank you to everyone that purchased a

ticket we made over $800!

Keeping Ourselves Safe Unit

Our junior school will be following the Keeping

Ourselves Safe Unit produced by NZ Police all about

body awareness and safety. Please have a look at this

link.

https://www.police.govt.nz/advice/personal-and-com

munity-advice/school-portal/resources/successful-relat

ionships/junior-primary. If you do not wish your child

to participate in this programme or if you have any

questions, please see your classroom teacher.

JunkyMonkey

Last week we were lucky enough to have Junky

Monkey in for the day. This was loose parts play. It

was amazing to see the junior and middle school

students' imaginations run wild. We hope to get them

back again and build up our collection of loose parts.

See below for some photos of what the students

created.

Amazing Donations!

Rosebank School was in desperate need of a bbq

after the one we had was no longer usable. Through

our Business Development Manager, Gordon

Gibbons, we approached Bunnings in New Lynn to

enquire about the possibility of a discount on one of

their many BBQ's they have in-store. After speaking

with Shontel Marriner, Bunnings Activities Organiser,

and after Shontel spoke to the Area Sales Manager,

we were blown away to be told that they would be

donating the BBQ to the school at no cost. Bunnings

do so much to support the local community and this

is just another way of how they put back into the

community. Thank you Bunnings, we will be cooking

up a storm on the Jumbuck Stardom 2 Four Burner

BBQ.

Rosebank School was delighted to receive a call from
Rosebank Business Associations Kim Watts to inform
us that one of the members, KPL Distribution, had
some magnifying glasses to donate to the school.
100 in fact !!!!! Thank you to Nick Borland, KPL's
Director, the tamariki at Rosebank will put the
magnifying glasses to great use.

https://www.police.govt.nz/advice/personal-and-community-advice/school-portal/resources/successful-relationships/junior-primary
https://www.police.govt.nz/advice/personal-and-community-advice/school-portal/resources/successful-relationships/junior-primary
https://www.police.govt.nz/advice/personal-and-community-advice/school-portal/resources/successful-relationships/junior-primary


Justice of the Peace

One of our Rosebank School staff, Gordon Gibbons is a

fully certified Justice of the Peace so if you require the

services of a JP, please contact Gordon Gibbons

directly, 021912927, and make an appointment during

school hours.

Art Competition

A big congratulations to the following students for
winning the art competition held this term!

Winner one (colouring competition): Jernest from
Potu Tasi Winner two (poster competition): Honesty
from Room 16 - Winner three (poster competition):

Shaiel from Room 14

Wheels Day

This term we filled two of our Manaakitanga

containers in Big Rosey which meant a whole school

reward and on Monday we celebrated with Wheels

Day. We would also like to congratulate our Gold

Token winner Charlie from Potu 2 who won a $100

Toyworld Voucher. A big thank you to Jess and the

Eastdale Hub for lending us 29 bikes for the day.



Rosebank School (1471) Enrolment Scheme
Effective from Term 2, 2023

The guidelines for development and operation of enrolment schemes are issued under Schedule 20

section 4 of the Education and Training Act 2020 (formerly section 11G (3) of the Education Act

1989) for the purpose of describing the basis on which the Secretary’s powers in relation to

enrolment schemes will be exercised.

Home Zone

All students who live within the home zone described below and/or shown on the attached

map shall be entitled to enrol at the school (see below)

Starting at the Whau River Bridge where Rata Street becomes Ash Street, travel northeast

along Ash Street until it becomes Great North Road, then continue until Heron Park (up to

1621 Great North Road, northwest of boundary included). Travel in a straight line across

Heron Park the coastline, then turn west along the coastline around the Rosebank

Peninsula back to the zone’s origin point.

All residential addresses on included sides of boundary roads and all no exit roads off

included sides of boundary roads are included in the zone unless otherwise stated.

Proof of residence within the home zone will be required.

Each year, applications for enrolment in the following year from in-zone students will be sought by a

date which will be published in a daily or community newspaper circulating in the area served by the

school. This will enable the board to assess the number of places which can be made available to

students who live outside the home zone.

Special Programmes

The school runs the following Special Programmes approved by the Secretary.

● Te Whānau ō Pātiki - Māori Bilingual Pathway

● Tupulaga Mo A Taeao - Samoan Bilingual Pathway

Special Programme – Criteria for Entry for both programmes

● Whānau commitment to the programme

● Whānau commitment to attending language programme classes and meetings

Process for Enrolment

Students will apply for a place on the programme and will be accepted based on the enrolment

criteria described above. If there are more applications than places students will be selected by

running a ballot using the following priority groups:

● Siblings of students currently on the programme

● Siblings of students who have previously attended the programme

● Students who have attended a previous bilingual unit

● All other applicants

Out of Zone Enrolments

Each year the board will determine the number of places which are likely to be available in the

following year for the enrolment of students who live outside the home zone. The board will publish

this information by notice in a daily or community newspaper circulating in the area served by the



school. The notice will indicate how applications are to be made and will specify a date by which all

applications must be received.

Applications for enrolment will be processed in the following order of priority:

First Priority will be given to students who have been accepted for enrolment in the following

special programme(s) run by the school and approved by the Secretary for

Education.

● Te Whānau ō Pātiki - Māori Bilingual Pathway

● Tupulaga Mo A Taeao - Samoan Bilingual Pathway

Second Priority will be given to applicants who are siblings of current students.

Third Priority will be given to applicants who are siblings of former students.

Fourth Priority will be given to any applicant who is a child of a former student of the school.

Fifth Priority will be given to any applicant who is either a child of an employee of the board of

the school or a child of a member of the board of the school.

Sixth Priority will be given to all other applicants.

If there are more applicants in the second, third, fourth, fifth, or sixth priority groups than there are

places available, selection within the priority group must be by ballot conducted in accordance with

instructions issued the Secretary under Schedule 20 section 4 of the Education and Training Act

2020 (formerly section 11G (3) of the Education Act 1989). Parents will be informed of the date of

any ballot by notice in a daily or community newspaper circulating in the area served by the school.


